

#### MIKA

- Got a fob for the SoN
- Meet with Roger, execs, class councils and academics
- Wants to have nursing students be able to register for electives under the faculty of nursing
- Met with AMS today and presidents of every faculty society president might get to tour the JDUC
- Introduced NSS executive team for most years so far → doing NURS324 after reading week

#### MADDIE

- Printed off transition manuals and put them in binders for commissioners → for everyone to put information they are working on throughout their term and add anything useful for future commissioners. Also includes a sheet of important contact information.
- Gave new members their NSS badges for their jackets
- Working on sending an email to commissioners of this year → everyone who pays auxiliary fees have to pay certain fees to the NSS; each commissioner gets an allocated budget, and maddie will email these to you. Hoping to send them out early next week. It is important for people to use as much of their budget as they can, because if we use our budget we will get the money again but if not, the AMS can take this money away from us if they see that we are not using it. AMS said they are starting to audit us every 3 years, so keep track of how you use your budget and update Maddie with this. Anything you purchase, Maddie needs proof of this (ie. receipt and send a picture, or screenshot an online order etc...)

#### EMMY

- Reopening SIC and Assembly Speaker applications → making a post tonight to advertise that
- 

#### VIDHI

- Artsci split up and more online, short lessons, hybrid, more practical and discussion-based learning
- Research update → doing well
- Wants to split up Artsci and not call it Artsci anymore

- Interviews for Tricolour awards this weekend and Wednesday

#### HANNAH

- Offered support for all members of NSS
- QUCHA conference → connecting with the people involved this week

#### LING

- Met with Mika and other interns to talk about the newsletter
- Wants to increase social media engagement → day in life, instagram takeover

#### BRONWYN

- Working on newsletter; going to send out after this meeting

#### AINSLEY

- Working on newsletter and figuring out how to use the website

#### FIONA

- Planning final exam studying over reading week
- Student awards committee meetings → hopefully more to be posted soon
- Curious about reddick awards → \*\* Mika says Fiona can take this - end of March/around the same time as last year \*\*
  - \*\* Mika added = SoN wants us to work as a team to rename the Florence Nightingale award \*\*

#### HIBAH

- Talked to Dr. Sawhney → thinking of an event for Ramadhan; maybe breaking a fast?

#### HANNAH N.

- Lunar new year event was successful
- Spinco event → 13\$/person 37 bikes; will figure out dates and make it a first come first serve (\*\* Maddie says we should do it for free; use budget to increase participation \*\*)

#### MICHELLE

- Looking to fundraise earlier for the formal to increase accessibility
- Spoke with Emmy (VPUA) about increasing I-EDIAA commitments into the role of Events
- Still trying to get into the events email so will speak with Maddie after the meeting
- Offered support for the new Interns

#### EMILY

- Planning to meet with Vidhi to get started on career fair and get up to speed with that

#### VANESSA

- Reels → study tips, day in life of a study day, etc...
- Asked about doing another backpack post on the 9th (Sunday - last day to purchase)

#### CLARA

- Updated credit card info on the website
- Deleted applications for positions that are already filled, kept SIC and Assembly Speaker open
- Updated the Events section of the Website → added Lunar New Year celebration & backpack order deadline
- Communications email → contacted queens IT to reset the communications email; they said no (\*\* Mika = contact AMS IT to solve this \*\*)
- Orientation week → in contact with Hailey from NOC to discuss the design guidelines (font, colour, palette, etc...)
- Asked for execs to send her our pillars from our application so she can include it in the page as per last year's format

#### JIYA

- 600\$ for full day, 400\$ for half day for the Rose Commons for Career Fair in March

#### NOC

- Meetings with SEO, ORT head and fac soc to discuss previous reports from orientation surveys
- Had first social, they have their subcommittees now, both handbooks are getting worked on
- Chocolate sales, croc jibbitz and badge reel fundraisers
- Figuring out Clark Hall for silent auction
- Leader contracts due March 1st

#### DAPHNE

- Looking for date in early March for year 1 pilates class; got in touch with an instructor

#### MIA

- Sales for scrubs and stethoscopes went really well → followed the transition manual to facilitate this. Have left over items, hoping to sell on instagram story. Has a stethoscope that a student didn't pay for but order was put in before they paid for it → has the

stethoscope but her name is engraved in it (they have emailed and texted her and she won't answer)

- Haven't had a formal class council meeting yet but meeting after the break → going to post to see what their year wants to see from them
- Asked about if a member didn't want to be on class council anymore or not → \*\* Mika and Leah = if they have someone who wants to do it instead can internally replace them

## EMMA

- Headshots → going to post an instagram poll to see if they want to do these; going to connect with Daphne about if First years want to collaborate on this
- Sent out form to hear from class about their concerns → not a lot of form responses but lots of verbal responses
- Bank account update → no logner having money come out every month, itll only be 3.50 each after the 2 free debit transactions per month
- Boat cruise idea → don't have enough money to cover it so we would need people to buy their tickets beforehand so we can afford to buy it. Not trying to profit, moreso for bonding.
  - Sept 13 → Island Belle; about 100 people, two hours, cash bar, use own entertainment, total 4300
  - Sept 12/14th → much larger and dance floor, about 100 people but 275 person capacity, 49\$ per person
- Had people reach out to her about columbia sweaters → Mika = Daphne and Josh were interested in it. Maddie = can collaborate together as it is a big task to take on. Emma says she is free to take this on
- Emma also tried to get into contact with Clark → got ghosted
- Emma needs to be added to the Slack group → Mika = will add it to the group chat

## ELLA

- Still working on jacket orders

## LEAH

- Krispy kreme donut sales are tomorrow

- Have a student who really wants to get the SafeTALK training → looking at getting NSS to subsidize the cost for students
  - Date = March 3rd 9:30-12:30
  - \*\* maddie = if we open it up to all students we can use a different budget rather than having people have to apply for bursaries if it's only for ASTs. Maddie thinks we could cover it or at least half \*\*
  - For 15 people = \$300
  - Leah will confirm price and email executives with more information
- Backpack sales → an anonymous donor is going to pay in full for 2 backpacks (\*\* Mika = told Leah to put out the Bursary form to see who these backpacks will be given to \*\*)
- Doing an NHL playoff bracket → not doing money as a reward, doing a prize

#### JOSH

- Finalized position on academic progress committee and attending first meeting today
- Planned their first event and hosting it today → games night with the clas
- First fundraiser coming up → candy grams on Feb 14th; if NSS can help with advertising that would be greatly appreciated

#### STATEMENTS

- Vidhi → if anyone has connections to Hospitals for career fair let her know